

Lanesfield Primary School Newsletter

July 2024 - Issue 17

Integrity Creativity Curiosity

Our focus value this half term: Happiness

Resilience Aspiration

Message from our Head Teacher

The last three weeks have been like a roller coaster with lots of ups and a couple of downs. As you know the school mini-bus was involved in a road traffic accident. I am happy to report that everyone is recovering well. We do still have one member of staff who is awaiting surgery on a broken shoulder, but I am happy to report that by Tuesday everyone else who was involved in the accident will be back in school. Thank you, everyone, for your patience, kind thoughts and best wishes at this difficult time.

Other events have been so much more positive. I was lucky enough to go on the London residential and it was a huge success. The children were able to get the whole London experience: theatre, restaurant, sightseeing, museum visit rounded off by a very successful visit to the famous Beaconsfield services for a McDonalds on the way home. My only complaint - Friday traffic!

The seaside visit was another success - windy, but the children had a great time. We are learning year after year how to improve. We will be sending out a survey about school visits please give us your honest feedback to ensure we can develop these even more.

It has not all been about developing our culture capital - year 1, year 4 and year 6 have all completed statutory assessments. We are yet to receive the year 6 results but year 1 and year 4 have done us all proud and produced the best results we have received ever. Go Lanesfield! Look out for the final newsletter where we will detail the overall results.

Our job now is to remain focussed and make the most of the next three weeks, remembering every minute is a learning minute. Lanesfield loves learning.

Attendance

- Whole of school: 94.7%
 - Orange 96.7%
 - Indigo 96.1%
 - Blue 95.7%
 - Purple 95%
 - Red 95%
 - Green 94.3%
 - Pink 93.9%
 - Lilac 93.8%
 - Yellow 93.3%
 - Butterflies 92.1%

Diary Dates

<u>July</u>

1st Y6 Shakespeare Workshop

2nd Red Class Assembly

2nd Fiver Challenge end product sale - KSI and Green Class

4th Army in Year 6

8th Indigo Class trip

8th Lilac class at WTC

9th Lilac class trip (Year 6)

9th Indigo class at Colton Hills

10th Indigo class at WTC

Well done to the following children who have received Merit Certificates

For Maths: Amreet, Dinell, Ezri, Ashleigh, Matilda, Simiyah, Noor, Raheeb, Willow, Inaayah, Summer-Leigh, Logan H, Leonard, Avlen, Reuben, Ava, Edie, Diya.

For Attitude to Learning: Elizabeth, Larik, Imola, Ahmad, Melina, Gagan, Preeya, Ellie, Robyn H, Jujhar, Darcee, Caitlin, Sam, Theo, Richmond, Raki, Mariyum, Louiza, Iman A.

For Financial Values: Ella B, Virasat, Nylah, Esme, Louiza. For History: Fareedah, Jaida, Kameron, Bani, Amelia, Leon, Clarissa, Avraj, Fateh, Kyan, Finley, Scarlett R, Eliyus, Teegan, Anthony, Chloe, Akin, Tillie.



Swimming Lessons Y3 and Y6



The cost of swimming lessons are paid for by school however we are asking parents to donate £1 per term as a small contribution towards transport costs. Please pay via Parentmail. We very much appreciate your support.

Friday Afternoons

A reminder that on Friday's children who finish early should be picked up at 1.15pm. Children of working parents who attend family club should be picked up at 3.20pm.

We are getting increasing numbers of parents picking children up at times in-between these. Friday is not a flexible finish time.

Playground Equipment

Please do not let children play on the equipment after school. Children at this time will not be covered by school insurance and if they get hurt, responsibility will lie with parents. Children should be supervised by parents at all times once they have been collected from class.

Singing in the Halls









Lilac Class Church Visit









London Residential Trip











Blue Class Trip









Olympic Torch Journey



